
 
 

COUNCIL ACTION FORM 
 
SUBJECT:  ENCROACHMENT PERMIT FOR MONITORING WELLS AT 903 NORTH 

2ND STREET 
 
BACKGROUND:   
 
GHD Services Inc. is seeking approval for an encroachment permit that would allow two 
monitoring wells in the right-of-way at 903 N. 2nd Street. According to the applicant, 
historical records show the property as a former manufactured gas plant site. GHD is 
proposing to collect groundwater samples to determine if any materials remain on the 
property. The monitoring wells will be necessary for a preliminary sampling event to 
collect soil and groundwater samples, and are anticipated to be in place from one year 
to several years. 
 
The well piping will extend vertically to the water table, and the top will be complete with 
a well cover. Each cover will be eight inches across and flush to the ground surface. 
The well covers will be mounted in a small concrete pad, approximately two feet by two 
feet.  
 
The applicant has also applied for a right-of-way permit for installation of the wells. 
Approval of that permit is contingent on the approval of this encroachment permit. The 
adjacent property owner, Heuss Printing, has agreed to the project and will sign the 
encroachment permit agreement as property owner.  
 
Chapter 22.3(3) of the Ames Municipal Code requires approval of the Encroachment 
Permit Application by the City Council before the permit can be issued. By signing the 
agreement, the owner agrees to hold the City harmless against any loss or liability as a 
result of the encroachment, to submit a certificate of liability insurance which protects 
the City in case of an accident, and to pay the fee for the encroachment permit. The 
owner also understands that this approval may be revoked at any time by the City 
Council. The fee for this permit was calculated at $25, and this amount has been 
received by the City Clerk’s Office along with the certificate of liability insurance.  
 
ALTERNATIVES: 
 
1. Approve the encroachment permit request for monitoring wells in the right-of-way at 

903 N. 2nd Street. 
 
2. Deny the request. 
 
CITY MANAGER'S RECOMMENDED ACTION: 
 

ITEM # 23 

DATE: 04-24-18 



Staff is satisfied that these wells can be safely placed and will not jeopardize the City’s 
use of this area. Therefore, it is the recommendation of the City Manager that the City 
Council adopt Alternative No. 1 as stated above. 
 

 



 



 



 


